
Our prayer is that we would all Encounter Jesus at the Table and be freshly awakened to and drawn 
into the life of the gospel today - inspired by Jesus to open our tables and lives to others...  Pull up a 
chair and come hungry!  You are invited to Jesus' Table. 
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Upon arriving, please check your kids in at our check-in station by 
the main doors. Children stay with their parents in the service until 
their programs begin. 

Kidcare    (ages 0-2 yrs)  Room 115 
Jr.	
  Kids     (ages 3-4 yrs)  Room 112 
Kids     (K-Gr. 5)               Room 102 
APEX    (Gr 6-8)   Youth Room  
 

If you’d prefer to keep your little one with you and need a quiet 
place there is a staycare room in the office lounge.	
  

KIDS MINISTRY 

Mar 19 
BULLETIN 

Saturday April 8 from 1-3pm.  Ladies 
take this opportunity to invite your 
friends and neighbours. The theme of 
the afternoon will be ALL THINGS NEW 
– God’s Promise of New Life, with 
words by Jenn Taylor and images by 
Janet Anderson.  $15/person – tickets 
available until April 2 in the foyer, or 
during the week in the church office.   

Saturday April 1st, 9-11am, come on 
out for our monthly men’s breakfast. 
Hear from Ken Bergeron as he speaks 
on the topic Make an Impact Where 
you are Planted!.  “God determines 
our steps.  Never in my dreams did I 
imagine myself  as an educator and 
vice principal” (Ken).  Cost:  $10, $8 
for students.  Sign up at the info 
table. 

As we step away from “The Table” series this week, we 
continue on in Luke and look at our development as Christ-
followers.  Jenn Taylor will help us explore discipleship 
through the lens of Children’s Ministry and her preparation 
for the mission field in Chile!  

This Easter Sunday (April 
16th) we are hoping to 

celebrate baptism with 
a number of our 

people.  If you are 
interested in being 

baptized or exploring 
baptism, talk to one of 

our pastors or sign up for 
our "exploring baptism 

class"  

April 4th 7-8pm,  
in the cafe. 

Ladies Spring High Tea 

SAVE THE DATE!  Following the 
service on April 2nd, we are inviting 
all who call Lambrick home to stick 
around for a 30 minute “Lambrick 
Huddle”.  This is a chance for Scott 
and some of our leadership team to 
communicate a bit of where we are 
at, what's coming, and some things in 
which we want to grow.  We 
understand that not everyone will be 
able to stick around, but if you able 
we hope you’ll join us.  

CHURCH HUDDLE 
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Issue #: [Date] Dolor Sit Amet 

    

WAYS TO  
CONNECT 

YA lunch TODAY in the café after church 
 
Alpha : begins MON Mar 13 
 
ELL:  MON 10:30-12noon, Beginner level 

 MON 7 – 8:30pm, Intermediate level  

 THURS 10:30 -12noon, Beginner & 
Intermediate level    

Women’s Faith Connection: 
 TUES 9:30 -11:30 – social morning 
Prayerwerks: WED 7- 8am 

Connect (High School Youth): WED 7- 9pm  

Women in the Word: WED 7- 9pm.   

Men’s Bible Study: cancelled this week 

Club 412 (Grades 6-8): THURS 6:30 - 8:30 

Mentality: SAT APR 1, 9-11am 

Church Huddle: SUN APR 2, after church 

YA Worship Night: MON Apr 3rd 7pm 

Look for more information at 
www.lambrick.com/get-connected 

OFFICE HOURS:   
MON-THURS   10-3PM 

 

PRAYER MATTERS 

WELCOME TO LAMBRICK PARK CHURCH         MARCH 19, 2017 

OPPORTUNITIES 

we seek to KNOW, LOVE & SERVE GOD 
          with GRACE, AUTHENTICITY & HOSPITALITY 
        In our CHURCH, NEIGHBOURHOOD & WORLD 

Today we pray for Campus View Elementary.   Also, we will 
pray for our missions partners Food for the Hungry and the 
project we have been supporting for the last 12 years in 
Sasiga, Ethiopia. We are so thankful for the work that has 
been done with the community and the success achieved in 
helping them move into a sustainable future.  We pray for 
Geoff and Rosemary Gaunt, Brian Alton and Heidi Woods 
who are travelling within Ethiopia, visiting sponsor children, 
celebrating with the Sasiga Lowlands as they graduate 
(TODAY!), and visiting the Sasiga Highlands where Lambrick 
will now be offering support.   Pray for their safety, health, 
and witness. 

Calling all cylists!  The Cridge Center for the Family is hosting 
“Ride for Refuge” – a fund raising event for many charities in 
greater Victoria.  They are looking for a team captain and 
riders to ride on behalf of the Cridge Center.  Contact Harold 
at mcnabbhv@telus.net. 

YL Home Tour:  Young Life is having it’s 27th Home 
Renovation Tour fundraiser on April 29-30 and are looking for 
more hosts to be at the homes during the day.  If you’d like to 
host one day, and tour the other fabulous homes for free  on 
the other day, please contact brendahosie@gmail.com.  

WOMENS FAITH CONNECTION 
The women’s weekly Bible study is wrapping up their study 
of Acts and inviting all women to come out this Tuesday the 
21st  from 9:30 – 11:30 for a relaxed morning of socializing.  
There will be no meeting on March 28th, and April 4th will 
launch Beth Moore’s newest Bible Study:  Entrusted – a 6 
session study on 2nd Timothy.   


